TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION

FEBRUARY 8, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, Walworth, Spencer, King, Thompson and Goossen

Absent:  Tomlinson

Others:  Grobbel

Audience:  7

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.  

2. Motion by Walworth to approve agenda content was seconded and passed 6-0.

3. Correspondence, etc.  Mr. King spoke of a meeting he attended regarding the Milton Township Land Use Plan.  At the meeting it was suggested that in Agricultural, if developed, lot sizes should be increased to 10 acres.  This stirred up many at the meeting.  Mr. King’s comment to the people was if you are at a meeting you can steer the Planning Commission.  Your input is helpful.  He shared this tonight as a FYI for the PC.
4. Motion by Walworth to approve minutes of January 11, 2011 as prepared was seconded and passed 6-0.

5. There were no concerns of the public.

6. Site Plan Review T.S. R. Inc., Tim Paczesny.  Memo from Briggs was submitted regarding Agency Review.  Two replies were received, one from County Soil and Erosion, which has no problem with the plan and MDOT, which voiced their concerns earlier and indicated they would work with the applicant over the need for a commercial driveway from US 31.  From the audience, Mrs. Paczesny had nothing to add.  Scott asks for questions from the PC, as everything has been submitted by the applicant.  Spencer asks about the absence of a Seal on the plan.  Larry Tomlinson had also mentioned the missing seal.  In an email to Mr. Scott, Mr. Briggs stated that, regarding the seal, he believes they gave a pass on this at the pre-app meeting on the basis it was a relatively minor revision to a previously approved plan.  Mr. Spencer’s point is they had no authority to do that.  A pre app meeting is for information only and no decision can be made on behalf of the Commission but, rather, must be made by the full Commission.  If this is so then there is a problem, procedurally, with the pre app meeting.  Scott agrees.  As discussion continues it is stated that if the zoning ordinance needs to be rewritten regarding procedure then let’s rewrite it. 
Mr. Spencer’s second question was in regard to the crossed out “attached” and the “n/a” written in, referring to the Master Deed.  Mr. Walworth replied because the deed was already on file from the original application it was not necessary with this application.  Spencer is fine with this.  Mr. Walworth’s concern is over the number of parking spaces.  He couldn’t figure out which use is applicable in this case.  Mr. Scott replied they had enough spots when they had 9 employees and they only have 5 now but agrees they should look at this with the zoning ordinance.  In order to move forward they decide the driveway is not an issue and the lack of a seal is a minor issue they can deal with “conditionally”.  The Motion by Scott that the Planning Commission approve the Site Plan for TSR Incorporated, with the condition they obtain an engineer, architect or surveyor seal of approval, which will be verified by the Zoning Administrator, is seconded by Walworth and passed 6-0.  Mr. Scott explains to Mrs. Paczesny that the plan is approved but it needs the seal- we were required to require you to have it.  Once you get that, bring it in to Mr. Briggs.  
7. Wind Energy Ordinance request from Board.  Because the Commission has been asked by the Board to revisit the WECS Ordinance, they have asked Mr. Randy Smith and Mr. Jeff Stratton to address the Commission as experts on this subject.  Mr. Bill Queen was also invited but unable to attend.  The Board’s request was to look at four issues, tower height, fall zone, color and shadow flicker.  Mr. Smith addressed the Commission regarding each.  He feels the height increase to 199’ helps reduce noise and visual impact of the tower and would allow more power to be generated.  For efficiency, the tower needs to be 30’ higher than any obstacles in the area.  He believes any reference to shadow flicker should be eliminated, as conditions that would produce shadow flicker normally occur only 20 minutes out of a year, 100 minutes under worst case conditions.  As for color of the tower, you don’t restrict the color of houses, why towers?  Mr. Stratton’s comment about fall zone was that 1 ½ times the height is pretty typical.  The height of the tower plus the blade plus 10’.  His comment about shadow flicker was that it was irrelevant.  They turn so fast you will never see it.  In an email received from Bill Queen, he stated the height should be allowed up to 199’, delete reference to shadow flicker, color is irrelevant and fall zone should be equal to the height of the tower.  Scott thanked the speakers for their time tonight and turned the discussion over to the Commission.  In regard to the height restriction, the original 100’ is consistent with other types of towers in our Zoning Ordinance, with the thought being they should be tall enough to be effective but esthetically non-obtrusive.  The Commission agrees to keep the height at 110’ plus 30’, from the grade to the tip of blade in vertical position.  They agree to change the fall zone to be the height, plus the blade, plus 10’.  They agree to change the color to galvanized or a non-reflective neutral color.  They agree to leave shadow flicker in, but ask Mr. Grobbel to come up with alternative language.  As to the Board’s request to look at creating a group approach to sharing, the feeling is it is not necessary and can’t happen.  Thompson reminds to add under B7 after “applicable safety standards” the words “that the grid interconnection” is Underwriter Lab certified.
8. Site Plan Review.  After looking over Site Plan Review Version 4, the Motion by Spencer to approve Version 4 Site Plan Review with two typo changes as discussed for approval and to be forward to the County Planning Commission for their comments is seconded and passed 6-0.
9. Zoning Ordinance Audit Review- Village Zone.  Discussion on this item is postponed until the March meeting.

10. There were no concerns of the Public.

11. Other concerns of the Planning Commission.  Scott commented tat the medical marijuana thing is starting to chug down the railroad tracks to the courts, big time.   Everything is getting challenged.  He believes the approach the township took was by far the best one we could have taken.
12. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:30 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary
